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All Saints' Episcopal Church


282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015




Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800

e-mail:  allsaintswolcott@att.net
    http://www.allsaintswolcott.org
Priestly Perusings
In many churches, fall is often called “stewardship season,” although that is a misnomer. A Christian understands that all of life, beginning at Baptism, is stewardship season! Once we say as Christians, “I believe in God,” we acknowledge that our role is to care for all that God has created, including one another, our faith, our time, “this fragile earth, our island home” (Eucharistic Prayer C), the talents we have received and the financial resources which come to us as a result of the appropriate use of those talents. I am so grateful to Jackie Pineau and her team whose ministry is to help us at All Saints’ exercise a year-round program of the practice of Christian Stewardship. Fall is the time when we focus on the Annual Giving Campaign, our opportunity to consult with the Lord about what God would have us contribute to underwrite the ministry of Christ at All Saints’ for the coming year. You will hear much more about that in coming weeks. Such offerings are not only the means of raising money for our annual budget – they are, in many ways, sacramental: an “outward and visible sign of an inward and spiritual grace.” The gifts we bring to the altar represent the offering of all our life and labor to the Lord, to use for the building up of the Kingdom of God in this part of the world. It is one way of acknowledging that nothing we have belongs to us – it all belongs to God, who invites us to care for it in a way which honors God in Christ Jesus. With that in mind, all of our worship and other activities of our congregation are a way of exercising stewardship – from the Blessing of the Animals to the festive celebration of All Saints’ Day, our Patronal Feast (Nov. 1, but celebrated on Sunday, Nov. 2 this year) to the Thanksgiving Eve service; even including the annual Convention of the Diocese of Connecticut (October 24-25 this year). All of these are ways in which our love for God and one another make apparent to others the love God has for us sinners/saints, for whom Christ died and rose again. Thanks be to God!      

Faithfully,

Susan+ 
THE ECUMENCIAL BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS will take place on Sunday, October 5, at 1 PM on the Wolcott Green. (Rain date is SATURDAY, October 11 at 1 PM.) Clergy from All Saints’, St. Maria Goretti and St. Pius X Roman Catholic churches, and the Congregational Church will offer blessings on your vaccinated pets which are on leash or otherwise contained. We expect to have various animal-helping organizations with us, including the Wolcott Vet.
THE ANNUAL COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING EVE SERVICE will take place on Wednesday, November 26 at 7 PM at the Wolcott Congregational Church. More information will be forthcoming.

A BIBLE STUDY OF THE BOOK OF RUTH (five sessions) will be held this fall. Stay tuned for further information! 
BECOMING A MEMBER OF ALL SAINTS’ is really very simple. If you have been baptized with water in the name of the Trinity in any Christian tradition, all you have to do is register your Baptism with us – this makes you a member of All Saints’ Parish, but Baptism makes one a Christian; it does not make you an Episcopalian! If you are already an Episcopalian, please just ask Mother Davidson to request your Letter of Transfer from your former parish. In order to become an Episcopalian, you must be Confirmed (for those who have been raised in most Protestant traditions, as well as other Episcopal churches) or Received by a bishop in the Episcopal Church (for those who have been raised in the Roman Catholic or Eastern Orthodox Churches). Preparation for Confirmation/Reception of adults is offered through Inquirers’ Classes (another one will be held in the coming year). For more information on all of these, and to apply for Baptism for adults or children, please speak to Mother Davidson. The Prayer Book suggests five occasions on which Baptism is particularly appropriate, and one of those is All Saints’ Day. If you or yours is desirous of being Baptized this All Saints’ Sunday (November 2), please speak to Mother Davidson as soon as possible.       
YOUTH CONFIRMATION PREPARATION  is offered to our teenagers in order that they may prepare to affirm their Baptismal promises as young adults. Many of us who are “of a certain age” grew up in a time when Confirmation was a rite “automatically” offered at the age of 12 or so, and it was not until one was Confirmed that he or she could receive Communion. As the Church has learned more about our historical roots, we have come to understand Holy Baptism as full initiation into the faith (including Holy Communion) and Confirmation as a public, “adult affirmation of the faith” – and the canons define “adult” as the age of 16. However, Bishop Douglas told us at his Visitation in February that he would be flexible about that age. Confirmation preparation will therefore be a part of the Church School experience this year for teens. Those young persons who wish to be Confirmed at Bishop Ahrens’ Visitation on All Saints’ Day (Nov. 1), 2015 will be expected to live into the promises to worship God every Sunday in Church (including Family Sundays and the summer!), and to work and pray and give for the spread of the Kingdom of God.
BAPTISM On September 28, we welcomed into the household of faith Katelynn Isabelle VanGuilder, infant daughter of T.J. VanGuilder and Megan Renner VanGuilder. Welcome, Katelynn, into the community of saints at All Saints’! 

THE FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT IS NOVEMBER 30 and the beginning of a whole new year in the Church calendar. Are you ready for that??!?
Stewardship Corner

Sometimes the perfect gift is to give a cheery little smile...

And the gift of understanding is remembered a long while

A Kindness is always treasured be it great or be it small

Having someone in time of need is the dearest gift of all.

In His Footsteps…

When someone does a kindness it always seems to me

That’s the way God in heaven would like us all to be…

For when we bring some pleasure to another human heart,

We have followed in His footsteps and we’ve had a little part

In serving Him who loves us; for I am sure it’s true,

That in serving those around us we serve and please Him, too.

I’m delighted to serve as your Chair of the Stewardship team at All Saints’.

On Sunday, October 5th, we will kick off our annual giving campaign: “Walking the Way.”

Over the course of the next six weeks, we will journey together in exploring how the practice of intentional giving of Time, Talent and Treasure deepens our walk with Christ and supports life-giving ministries to our community and beyond.  Day by day, week by week, people in and around All Saints’ experience their life of faith in new and deeper ways through your commitment.  Your generosity generates mission and changes lives. 

Here is our road map for the next six weeks of our Walking the Way Campaign:

· Beginning on Sunday, October 5 and continuing through Sunday, November 9, you will find reflections written by Episcopal stewardship leaders across the country, covering stewardship and faithful giving in connection with the Gospel reading of the day in your worship bulletin.  You can use these reflections for prayer and study during this time.

· On three Sundays between October 12th and October 26th we will hear about different aspects of Stewardship and what it means to your fellow parishioners. 

· On Sunday, November 2nd, you will receive your pledge packet.  Pray over what your pledge of Time, Talent and Treasure will be over the next 2 weeks.  

· Bring your pledge card to worship on Sunday, November 16th, when we will celebrate our ingathering, the culmination of the journey, when pledges will be completed and offered as an act of worship.

Your Priest, vestry and stewardship team will be in intentional prayer that all will remain open to letting the Holy Spirit lead and guide us in a faithful response.


We will pray that your giving will come from a deep abiding sense of gratitude for the gift of this community and the gift we have in Jesus, the one who does not leave our side in our walk of faith.  Our walk is deepened when we give not from a perspective of “what is my fair share,” or even, “what can I afford”; rather, our faith comes alive when we give from a grace-filled and grateful heart.  Giving generously gives us strength and hope for the journey ahead. 

Thank you for walking the Way in hope and faith.  Blessings in your journey.

Yours in Christ,

Jackie Pineau, Stewardship Chair

Rhonda Mazur, Team Member

GODSPELL FIELD TRIP
Youth Ministry would like to extend an invitation to join us on Sunday October 12th to see a performance of Godspell at the Lyman Center on the campus of Southern Connecticut State University. 

The show starts at 2pm. Tickets are $11.50 each. We will leave All Saints’ at 1:00pm as a group. If you would like Michelle to obtain tickets for you, e-mail mmastropietro@sbcglobal.net with the number of tickets you will need. You can also purchase tickets on your own on the Lyman Center website. Tickets are general admission.

VETERAN’S MINISTRY

Youth Ministry would like to continue our Veteran’s Ministry this Veteran’s Day Weekend by hosting a pancake breakfast after church on Sunday November 9th. All Saints’ congregation, United States Veteran’s, friends and family members are welcome to attend. Please sign up on the bulletin board at church or notify Michelle Byram by Nov. 2nd if you plan to attend.

ALL SAINTS WOMENS GROUP 

                                        

RETREAT

             All Saints Womens Group had a retreat at Camp Washington that was attended by 15 (half from All Saints!) women. The Lodge was a perfect setting for the day!  We started the day with Christian Yoga and then before lunch spend time listening to a description of one woman's interpretation of how angels are in our life.  She incorporated beliefs from different faiths as well. A very good lunch was enjoyed by all before we headed back to the Lodge for an afternoon of NIA--Ageless Grace---whole body movements that incorporate tai chi, yoga and dance.  Discussion was present for putting together another retreat at Camp Washington in the spring.

TAG SALE

           The Fall Tag Sale is the biggest fundraiser for the group--helping to provide community out reach ( for Wolcott needs as well as helping to offset the cost of the retreats).  At this time having the event this year is in question as removing the un-sold items is a challenge....limiting the use of all of Andrew's Hall afterward.  A couple of volunteers to help transport the un-sold items to Goodwill would be a great help. 

The Altar Guild is looking for new members who love the church and wish to serve God in this most rewarding ministry.  Please pray about whether the Lord may be calling you to serve in this way.  Men, women and young people are invited to consider this ministry which takes up a couple of hours of your time once a month.  Those interested should contact Ouida Green, Director (203-686-1034).
AN EASY AND COST-FREE WAY TO HELP FIGHT BREAST CANCER exists for those who are online. Simply go to www.thebreastcancersite.com and click on the button once a day. Each time you click, you provide a free mammogram to a woman in need. It’s that simple! I do it every day, and it takes less than 10 seconds.     –SLD+ 

 

It's October, when fighting breast cancer is particularly emphasized.  Thought it might be something of which some are unaware.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Flower donations for All Saints’ Day

Name(s) of people to be remembered  _______________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________
Donation ___________________
Name _______________________________          Envelope No. ___________
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